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Vignettes, The Dante Quartet, Return of 
the Nightingale, Lymnpstone Players - 
Summertime Madness and Shakespeare 
in the Gardens all running over the next 
few months. It is also Lympstone Sailing 
Club’s turn to host the Exe Regatts on 
the 8th and 9th June so don’t miss out 
on all the sailing activities at the club.

There is certainly plenty going on in 
the village over the coming months. 
The annual cricket match is just around 
the corner on 13th June. Before that 
there is the Lympstone Art Exhibition 
running from Sunday 26th May to 
Sunday 2nd June. There is also plenty 
of entertainment with Lympstone 

LOTS OF LYMPSTONE SUMMER FUN AHEAD
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At last nights meeting we welcomed a 
new Parish and District Council for a 
new Term of Office.  Cllr Kathy Rogers 
was successfully elected as our new 
Chairman and Cllr David Young as our 
new Vice Chairman.  

Your new Parish Council are:
Cllr Kathy Rogers (Chairman) lead 
Councillor for Community (CTCRM) 
and Heritage and Structure (Gulliford 
Burial Ground).
Cllr David Young (Vice Chairman) 
lead Councillor for Communications 
(Website), Heritage and Structure 
(Gulliford Burial Ground) and 
Environment (LFRG).
Cllr David Atkins lead Councillor for 
Facilities and Estates, Community 
(Youth Club) and Environment 
(Allotments).
Cllr Angela Connelly-Cole lead 
Councillor for Heritage and Structure 
(Exe Estuary Trail).
Cllr Charlotte Ducker lead Councillor 
for Finance, Grants, Funding and 
Compliance. 
Cllr Keith Hill lead Councillor for 
Transport and Parking. 
Cllr Richard Eastley 
All Councillors will be members of the 
Planning Group and Finance, Grants, 
Funding and Compliance Group.

New District Councillors:
Cllr Ben Ingham and Cllr Geoff Yung.

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
Public Session - Residents highlighted 
the following:
•	 Lympstone Community Hub would 

like a new Cllr representative.
•	 Exe Estuary Trail would also like a 

lead Councillor and invited someone 
to attend their next meeting. 

•	 Proposed a motion of thanks to Mrs 
Jenny Clark who had worked hard 
and done a sterling job of being the 
previous Chairman to the Council.

Vacancies – The Chairman explained 
that Mr Richard Eastley had expressed 
an interest in joining the council. He 
was unanimously supported and co-
opted on to the Council.  
We now have seven Councillors but 
there are still vacancies.  If you are 
interested in joining our new team, 
please get in touch for an informal chat 
about serving your community.  
Reports from the Chairman, District 
Councillors and County Councillors 
Cllr Rogers explained that a most 
enjoyable and exciting afternoon had 
been held with the recent landing 
of the Merlin helicopter from RNAS 
Yeovilton on Cliff Field.  The Pre-school 
and Primary School Children attended 
and were able to go on board and be 
shown around.  Many local people also 
got to experience this exciting event.  
A huge thank you went to all involved 
in the organisation and co-ordination 
of this from the Royal Navy and Royal 
Marines.  
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Cllr Rogers explained that Friends 
of Gulliford had met and had begun 
clearing and tidying the burial ground.  
It had been decided that a wild meadow 
at the far end of the ground would be 
kept for the nature that resided there.  
County Cllr Scott congratulated Cllr 
Rogers on her appointment of Chairman, 
he also congratulated Cllr Ingham 
and Cllr Yung on their appointments 
of District Councillors.  He reiterated 
the sincere thanks to the Royal Navy 
and Royal Marines for the helicopter 
landing and the wonderful opportunity 
it provided for the community.  He also 
reminded all members to support the 
military wives fund raising event for 
The Royal Marines Charity.  County 
Cllr Trail was not present but had sent 
congratulations to the new Parish and 
District Council.
District Cllr Ingham congratulated 
the Chair, Vice Chair, new and 
reappointments of the Parish Council.  
He added that he and Cllr Yung were 
delighted to represent both Lympstone 
and Woodbury Parish. Cllr Ingham 
explained how the Nurseries site 
that was recently approved at the 
DMC, all members on the board were 
impressed with all speakers and the 
strength of the Parish.  He added that 
the Neighbourhood plan review was 
important to revisit, and he would be 
happy to continue to support the group. 
He also explained how many residents 

are very concerned about dogs and 
their mess in the fields and suggested 
additional signage was needed. 
Reports of Lead Councillors: 
Facilities and Estates – Cllr Atkins 
agreed with District Cllr Ingham and 
reported that the dogs were becoming 
an increasing problem.  Cllr Atkins 
read correspondence received from a 
resident who had approached someone 
who did not pick up their dog’s mess 
and ignored her concerns.  Therefore, 
the EDDC dog warden will be contacted 
to become more involved.  In the 
meantime, Councillors will be policing 
Candy’s field and tackling any dog 
owners who have their dogs off the lead 
and any who choose not to clear up 
after their dog will be reported to EDDC 
and fined.  As tempting as it is, Candy’s 
Field is an area where DOGS MUST 
BE KEPT ON A LEAD.  Other fields are 
available to walk and exercise your dog.  
Children play and picnic in Candy’s field, 
it can pose serious health implications 
to children if they ingest dog faeces and 
can cause blindness.  Please visit www.
kingdom.co.uk/articles/issues-and-
dangers-surrounding-dog-fouling/ for 
further information.
Thank you for your co-operation.
Clerk to the Council: 
Lucy Tyrrell c/o Minnows, Longmeadow 
Road, Lympstone EX8 5LF
Tel: 07890717081
Email: lympstonepc@gmail.com
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CLOCK REPAIRS
Terence C. Matthews, 

Horologist
Tel: 01395 273563

All clocks repaired, including 
Westminster Chimes, Wall Clocks, 

Grandfather & Grandmother Clocks, 
Dial Clocks, Long Case and Carriage 

Clocks.

Free estimates provided, with house 
visits.

useit
your key to secure storage
h

Woodbury Business Park • Woodbury • Nr Exeter www.house-it.co.uk

PARISH CHURCH

Christian Aid Week.  If you missed 
returning your envelope (or did not 
receive one) you may still donate at 
www.caweek.org

The Rector will be at the Swan or 
Susannah’s on these dates.  13 
May 3pm Susannahs, on the 21st at 
11.30 The Swan, on the 30th at 11.00 
Susannah’s,  the 4th June at 12 noon  
in Susannah’s then on the 12th June at 
noon in the Swan and on the18th at 12 
noon in Susannah’s. .

Coffee Morning This month the Church 
is the venue for the coffee morning on 
Tuesday 28th May from 10 to 12 all 
welcome.  Rev Geoffrey Wrayford is the 
host.

Leaving - The Mission Community 
Children and Youth worker Nigel 
Candelent leaves us in early June to 
progress his training. and Leslie Holman 
also leaves the community to reside 
somewhere up north. Should anyone 
wish to make a donation to leaving 
presents please deposit cheque(made 
payable to Lympstone PCC) or cash to 
either Philip White, Demelza Henderson 
or John Lupton.
Collection for James-who leaves in 
early July will commence in June with 
same process. 
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Coming Recruitment of new Rector
Meetings have already been had with 
clergy and church wardens.   Further 
meetings are planned to manage 
the process to ensure recruitment 
progresses with reflection but not 
delay.  These meetings include a Joint 
PCC meeting on May 18th then on 
May 21st Clergy, Church wardens, 
lay readers and childrens’ workers 
meet with Archdeacon to commence 
process of drafting Mission community 
statement(the advert)
Parish Community worker will be 
advertised soon.

Men’s Breakfast at the Toby Carvery, 
Nutwell, is on Saturday 15th June when 
the Rector James Hutchins will speak.  
8.30 start and 10 am depart. Contact 
Bob Souter 273400 by 4th June.

Happy Hour Tea Party at Lympstone 
Parish Church Tuesday 11th June at 
3pm. All are welcome, but especially if 
you’re feeling a bit lonely...Come and 
enjoy a cup of tea and home-made 
cake, sing your favourite songs, and 
have a good chat!
For more details, please call Demelza 
(272243)

How do you pray? The Archbishop 
of Canterbury’s initiative for prayer 
is entitled ‘Thy Kingdom Come’ and 
Lympstone responds on 3rd June from 
9.30 to 12 with informality and   light 
refreshments. 

Ascension Day (30th May). On this 
important day in the church’s year there 
will be a Said Celebration at 11:00am. 
There will be no service on Wednesday 
29th May at 11:00am.

Interior design and layout 
consultation
Thank you to those who have submitted 
thoughts and ideas. The PCC met on 
May 9th to consider these and also the 
submissions received from community 
groups. Still time to submit your thoughts 
if you have not already done so.

Audio visual system Two companies 
have offered design and quotes to 
upgrade the current system.These will 
shortly be considered by the PCC.
Brian Mather 

LYMPSTONE PLAYERS
“Summertime Madness”

Keep your diaries free for the next 
Lympstone Players production - 
A cafe-style evening of comedy and 
music, tickets to include supper.

Thursday 4th July, Friday 5th July and 
Saturday 6th July at 7.30pm

For tickets see details on posters 
around the village from early June or 
email lympstoneplayers@ gmail.com 
or see website www.lympstoneplayers.
co.uk
Judy Day



Lympstone 
Summer 

Fete  
 

   

Join us for a traditional village 
Fete with special 
commemoration of Cllr Atkins 
50yrs service to our village 
Candys Field/Village Hall • Sunday 7th July 2019 • 2:30pm – 5:30pm  

Games•Activities•Ice Cream•Music•Choir•Vintage Vehicles•Inflatable 
Fun•Face Painting•Glitter Tattoos•Drinks & Nibbles 

FREE CREAM TEA WITH THIS LEAFLET (exchange at village store for 
your cream tea ticket no later than 1st July) 

-All Welcome- supporting Hospice Care and Devon Air Ambulance Trust  

RSVP to confirm attendance to: 

Vic.drinkwater@yahoo.com or Lympstone Village Store  
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We are promised a 
lovely June evening on 
Thursday 13th for the 
annual Cricket Match 
between the Gentlemen 
(and Ladies?) of St 
Peter’s and the Players of 
Lympstone. In aid of the 
Friends of the Church, 
there will be a barbecue, 
a licensed bar, meltingly 
good ice cream, and 
the Lympstone Training 
Band to accompany the 
cricket. 

CRICKET LOVELY CRICKET

Bring your chairs or rugs, your families and your sunshades to the glorious cricket 
ground of St Peter’s School, and enjoy the incomparable view and scenes of 
traditional village life. Stumps are pitched at 6pm, entrance is free and parking 
available.
We will aim to have a message on the Lympstone village website any time from 
midday onwards on the 13th if the match is cancelled because of bad weather.
Harland Walshaw

LYMPSTONE HISTORY SOCIETY

The Methodist Hall was packed for our April talk on Brunel and the Great Western 
Railway, and Brian Portch gave us a very interesting and informative talk. Our next 
talk on Thursday 23rd May will be preceded by a brief AGM, and then Brian Mather 
will be showing a number of short films of Lympstone in ‘Lympstone Vignettes’. As 
usual we will be in the Methodist Hall, Chapel Road, Lympstone, and the entry fee 
(including refreshments) is £3.50 for LHS members, and £4 for non-members.

Mary Turner
Secretary, Lympstone History Society.
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LYMPSTONE ALLOTMENTS
We would love to hear from anyone who 
has a ‘surplus to requirements’ garden 
bench for use on our social occasions, 
also unwanted water butts or any large 
container that would be suitable for 
water harvesting would be appreciated.  
Please contact me on 279939 or email 
opmcarrie@gmail.com  Thank you.
Carrie Darby 
Heathfield Allotments Trust

FURRY DANCE CREAM TEAS
Our annual cream tea event will be on 
Sunday 23rd June 2:30 to 4:30pm in the 
beautiful setting of the cliff top garden at 
“Four Winds”, Sowden Lane.
Our regulars the Lympstone Training 
Band, directed by Roger Riggs, will 
be playing to provide the perfect 
accompaniment for a traditional Devon 
cream tea. Relax and enjoy panoramic 
views of our wonderful Exe Estuary. 
The photo archive will be on show plus 
a display of last years Furry Dance. Any 
new additional photos you can bring 
along would be most welcome.
Look out for the posters nearer the day 
for more detailed information.”
Chris Doak.

MOBILE LIBRARY
May 31st, June 28th
Meadow Close.   
Arrive. 10.15 am. Leave 10.35 am.
Car Park.              
Arrive 10.45 am. Leave 11.45 am.
Diana Letcher

EXMOUTH COMMUNITY COLLEGE
The Community College is looking for 
prizes for students to support their AR 
reading programme in exchange for 
business promotion. If you are interested 
in donating a prize and publicising 
your business please contact lydia.
vowden@exmouthcommunitycollege.
devon.sch.uk 

FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH
A big thank you to all who bought tickets 
in the Friends of the Church Lottery - 
raising over £1800. The winner of the 
£25 prize in the first monthly draw of the 
2019/20 round is Mrs Reece; eleven 
further chances to go!
Clive Wilson
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RIVER EXE REGATTA                                 
This year the River Exe Regatta is 
being held over the weekend of the 
8th/9th June and is  being organised by 
Starcross Yacht Club with the Regatta 
Party being hosted by Lympstone 
Sailing Club. The Regatta involves all 
the Sailing Clubs on the estuary and 
usually about 100 boats take part. 
Dinghies and cruisers will be racing in 
the river and  Multihulls will be racing 
at sea.  Racing can be watched from 
the harbour on both days between 
10.30 am and 2.30pm approximately. 

The Regatta Party will be at Lympstone 
Harbour with a live band and a BBQ on 
the slipway on the evening of Saturday 
8th June. Tickets for the BBQ, price 
£10 can be booked in advance via the 
Lympstone Sailing Club website www.
lympstonesailingclub.co.uk
The club has an active sailing season 
through the summer - you do not need 
to own a boat to be a member as there 
are club boats available for use by 
members as well as the opportunity to 
crew for others. If you are interested 
in joining you can apply through the 
website or come into the club on  a 
Friday evening after 7.30pm and talk to 
a member to find out more
Judith Carter

PLEASE SAVE THE DATE! 
On Sunday 7th July 2.30-5.30pm we will 
be holding a Village Fete afternoon to 
celebrate the 50 year anniversary of Cllr 
David Atkins service to the community 
on the Parish Council. 
More details will follow in next months 
Herald with a leflet to claim your free 
cream tea on the day! 
We hope to see you there to celebrate 
with us
Thank you 
Vicki Drinkwater 
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GULLIFORD BURIAL GROUND WALL REPAIRS AND HERITAGE LOTTERY

Work is now underway at the Dissenters 
Burial Ground to repair the wall which 
fell down at the end of last year. The 
two Parish Councils, the Joint Gulliford 
Burial Ground Committee and the 
Friends of Gulliford Burial Ground 
are working together to do its best to 
accomplish all the works needed to 
preserve this lovely site into the future. 

One of the ways we are doing this is to 
create a working group to apply to the 
Heritage Lottery Fund for a grant to 
preserve this important history site and 
to raise awareness that it exists.
We’ve been working hard already and 
have created a questionnaire which will 
soon land through your doors which will 
give us more information about how 
many people know where it is, have 
visited it and about general views on 
how important you feel local history is. 
Please look out for this questionnaire 
and we will be very grateful if you could 
fill it in and drop it into the Clerk’s office 
or to Londis where there is a box for 
replies. Alternatively, we have produced 

an interactive Google form which is 
easy to use and can be accessed via 
the link below ;
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1F
AIpQLScKEIwQnHYjCcEvg21WFeq
1bsVUkupcUO4alW_r11UyOwiNXw/
viewform
It can also be accessed via the 
Woodbury and Lympstone Parish 
websites or via the Friends of Gulliford 
Burial Ground website at www.fogbg.
org.uk
If anyone has prior experience of 
applying to the HLF and can volunteer 
to give us any time to advise us on 
writing our application, we would be 
very pleased to hear from you. Feel free 
to ring Jane Moffatt on 07730877889.



GULLIFORD BURIAL
GROUND QUESTIONAIRE

PLEASE PULL OUT AND RETURN
USING ONE OF THE

 
FOLLOWING OPTIONS:

By post or hand to: 

•	 The Parish Office, Greenside, Greenway, Woodbury

•	 Londis, The Arch Woodbury     or      Londis, The 
Strand, Lympstone 

Email the form to gjc@gmail.com
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CLUES

ACROSS
4. Seeing nerve embraces time. Overdramatic? 
(8)
6. Draw knot ? (3)
7. Enrico Morricone initially crazy for holey  
cheese (8)
11. Scallywag, go right first to crazy Italian house 
and then left (6)
12. Welshman enjoins I go, demolish and rebuild 
for architect (5,5)
14. Encourage ouef (3)
15. Test follows Pakistan’s big river for commercial 
manufacturing (10)

DOWN
1. For Bertie’s last, 2D swore to mix a cocktail (7)
2. Japanese ends and short evenings for “My 
Man...” the valet (6)
3. Globe trotting valet “goes everywhere”. Man of 
Fogg (12)
5. Greasers chat about all turning up uninvited 
(12)
8. Primp pony as crazy as can be for a nanny (4,7)
9. Carelessly enter a land and find a being not as 
stupid as they look, apparently (10)
10. Pass sacks for female accessories (8)
13. Attempt to score (3)

THE LYMPSTONE CROSSWORD
1 2 3

4

5

6 7 8

9

10 11

12

13

14 15

�1

Correct answers received 
in April from: Jon & Emily 
Perry, Frances & Laurence 
Pearce, Dave Mountain, Shirley 
& Simon Friend, Demelza 
Henderson, Bex Smith & Nigel, 
Harriet Yeates, Simon & Liz 
Griffiths, Margaret Turgoose, 
John Brewer, The Burtons, Gail 
McKenzie, Jane & Dave Lees , 
Sue Norman, and Carolyn &Tina 
Bissett.
The winners of the £25 voucher 
for the Redwing in April is Sue 
Norman.
Unfortunately next month’s 
crossword will be James’ last so 
if anyone fancies taking on the 
task of setting the crossword 
each month please get in touch.



2018 WORKSPACE AWARDS WINNER
“A small, independent practice with national recognition.”

www.hiltonbarnfield.co.uk  •  01395 224 829  
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W E L C O M E  B A C K  T O  T H E  D A N T E  Q U A R T E T !

S H A K E S P E A R E  I N  A  LY M P S T O N E  G A R D E N

Don’t forget that it is now only a few 
weeks before Lympstone has the 
pleasure of welcoming Dante back to our 
village. In the church on 7th June they 
will be performing a concert of music 
by Haydn, Debussy and Szymanowski, 
three wonderful quartets from the 18th, 
19th and 20th centuries. Tickets at £15 

NEWS FROM LYMPSTONE ENTERTAINMENTS

on sale from Demelza (2 Brookfield 
Cottages) or from boxoffice@lympstone-
entertainments.net. As mentioned in the 
April Herald, there are 50 free tickets 
available for anybody between 8 and 25. 
Full information on the concert can be 
found on our website:
https//lympstone-entertainments.net

The Cygnet Theatre make their annual 
visit to the Telfers’ lovely garden in 
Underhill  on Saturday 13th July, this time 
to perform Shakespeare’s The Merry 
Wives of Windsor, the comedy featuring 
Falstaff in love, which Queen Elizabeth 
asked him to write. This is always one 

of the highlights of Lympstone’s summer 
events, so do put the date in your diary 
now! Much more information will be in 
the June Herald but, of course, is already 
on our website. Tickets on sale from the 
same source as the Dante tickets.
Viv Day, Lympstone Entertainments

Photo: Nick Harries
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Have fun in the Sun… 

 

but be sure your eyes are well protected. 
 

																																			
Wear the latest polarised prescription 

Sunglasses with UV protection.    

 
 
 
	

	For professional advice or an 
appointment, contact us today. 

Open 6 days a week.					 
	

	
																																																																														
	
	

	
Optician	&	Contact	Lens	Practitioner 

																			21	High	Street,	Topsham	
																		Tel:	01392	873612	

																								www.petertoshopticians.co.uk														

Donate your bike! 
Ride On is a bike recycling charity in Exeter. We seek to 
make cycling more accessible. Our work is funded 
through donated bikes that we refurbish and get back
on the road. 600 bikes were refurbished in 2018 and we
need your help to beat that this year.   

If you have a bike you no longer need why not donate it? 

TTo arrange collection in the Exmouth area contact : 
      steve@rideoncycling.org  or call 07544 314 749

Registered Charity number : 1174055     www.rideoncycling.org 
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LYMPSTONE WI

Meeting 1st May 
New members and visitors were 
welcomed and all sang Jerusalem.
The new Committee was introduced to 
members and the current programme 
circulated.

Sue Metcalfe’s talk,  An Accidental 
Author, travelled through her upbringing 
and the hatching of  children’s stories 
written for her family who have 
influenced her heavily.  We all enjoyed 
the stories of badgers and other furry 
animals beautifully illustrated with black 
and white sketches.  Sue is passionate 
about introducing literacy to children at 
a young age.

Resolutions to be put forward to the 
National Annual Meeting,  
•	 ‘Call against the decline of local bus 

services’.
•	 ‘Don’t fear the smear’, to raise 

awareness of the importance of 
cervical screening.

Some members had attended the 
Spring Council Meeting.

Upcoming Events:

•	 15th June Centenary Garden Party, 
Federation Chair to attend.

•	 16th July Summer Supper. 
•	 3rd August Furry Dance, help with 

refreshments required.
•	 18th September Tiverton Canal trip

A sub Committee will be set up to 
suggest further ideas for our Centenary.

A reminder that the Garden Club have 
a coffee morning and plant sale on May 
4th and their Annual Show in August.
Lympstone WI welcomes new members.  
We meet on the first Wednesday of the 
month in the Methodist Hall at 2.30pm.  
Further details are available on the 
village website.

Next meeting 5th June, Basil 
Strickland on Honey Bees.  Why are 
they so important to us?
Terri Scott



22

My mother, Mrs Susan Goddard, now in 
her 90th year, lives in The Mill. The field 
in front of The Mill, also owned by her, 
once belonged to the Ware family, who 
farmed this land. 

Currently, there are four footpaths that 
cross this field: one starts from the 
ford and runs down the drive a short 
distance to The Mill before bearing right 
and into the field which it crosses to the 
bridge over Watton Brook. This path 
was opened by my parents primarily to 
encourage walkers to use it instead of 
the second path, which begins further 
down the same drive and very close to 
The Mill’s garden. It too crosses the field 
to the bridge and a branch crosses the 
field to what is called Mill Lane. Finally, 
if you’re not already confused, there is a 
footpath that crosses the field from the 
bridge to Mill Lane. 

When the village was much smaller, few 
people owned a dog, and cattle were in 
the field more often than not, this didn’t 
matter. Now, in a very different world, 
this has had two consequences. Some 
years ago, the farmer who either kept 
cattle in the field or cut the the grass 
for feed, was no longer prepared to 
do so: the grass had become too 
polluted with dog excrement to make 
it usable. Secondly, the frequency with 
which walkers and their dogs, often 
running ahead of their owners, found 

themselves outside the front door to The 
Mill has become too frequent to ignore. 
It’s too easy for a ‘walker’ to enter the 
immediate vicinity of the house, and 
when apprehended, to say they thought 
they were following the footpath.

The plan is as follows: a new route will 
begin near the ford and close to the shed 
that was once my father’s workshop. 
It will then run alongside the brook to 
the bridge that crosses the stream. The 
second footpath, which crosses the field 
from the bridge to Mill Lane, will remain 
the same as it is now. The other routes 
will then be extinguished. 

What does this mean for walkers? The 
proposed new route that follows Watton 
Brook downstream to the bridge will, 
where necessary, be strengthened with 
hardcore. Where we think trees make 
passage difficult, they will be removed. 
The intention is to make the walk 
along the bank of the brook a pleasing 
experience. As the route across the 
field to Mill Lane will remain the same, 
there is no change. Although the 
business of maintaining footpaths is the 
responsibility of Devon County Council, 
we have not been encouraged by them 
to think they will fund this change.

You may be wondering what the field is 
to be used for? Ever since my mother 
bought The Mill in 1963 and many 

PROPOSED FOOTPATH ALTERATIONS
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RETURN OF THE NIGHTINGALE

This is the time of year to hear 
nightingales, the jazz singers of the bird 
world. 

The last time one was heard in Devon 
was near the Puffing Billy in Exton. 
But next month, on Friday, 21st June 
at 7.30pm, you can hear Harland 
Walshaw’s talk on the bird that has 
entranced song writers, poets and 
story tellers over the centuries. It is 95 
years since the BBC first broadcast a 
nightingale singing a duet with a cellist, 
and four years since Harland first gave 
this talk. Many people have asked for 
a repeat performance, including the 
Friends of Lympstone Church, and 
with historic sound archives, many 
illustrations and glorious bird song, all 
brought to us by Brian Mather’s wizardry, 
you can imagine yourself in a woodland 
scrub, or even in Berkeley Square. But 
you’ll actually be in Lympstone Village 
Hall.

Admission £3 on the door. There will be 
a licensed bar.
Clive Wilson

centuries prior to that, the field was used 
for grazing cattle. This was the case until 
a few years ago, when John Orchard 
kept cattle there. The intention is, if the 
field can be kept clear of dog pooh, to 
let the land again for nothing to a farmer 
looking for grazing. Their animals will 
help keep the grass down which will 
relieve my mother of the expense of 
cutting it. Prior to any animals being in 
the field, it will be necessary to make 
sure that there is fencing to prevent 
escape and to protect walkers. 

Last October, members of the Parish 
Council kindly came to see the field to 
understand what was being proposed. 
With their support in principle, we 
applied for the diversion of a footpath 
and the extinguishment of another. DCC 
have yet to issue a formal notice to this 
effect, but rather than wait we thought 
everyone who might be interested would 
like to know what is being proposed. 

If anyone has any constructive 
suggestions to make then would they 
please talk to my mother!
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DISCLAIMER This news letter is compiled from emails sent to the editors by 
numerous people and very little of the information is checked before publishing 
which is done in good faith. Rob and Claire Hilton, Editors

LYMPSTONE HERALD NEW ADVERTISING RATES FOR 2019
New rates for 2019. Advertisers who book 6 issues will effectively get one advert 
free, and those who book 11 issues (i.e. a 12-month period) will get 2 adverts free.

ADVERT TYPE MONTH HALF YEAR (6 issues) YEAR (11 issues)

Full  Page £100 £500 £900

Half Page £50 £250 £450

Quarter Page £25 £125 £225

Boxed Advert £15 £75 £135

SMALL ADS (min. charge £5)

Example: 5 lines of less £5 £25 £45

Example: 7 lines or less £7 £35 £63

Example: 10 lines £10 £50 £90

Copies of the Lympstone Herald are delivered free to every household in Lympstone 
(approx 1100) every month with further copies being sold through the village shops. 
Please send your enquiries to Steve Morgan : sjmorgan222@gmail.com

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE - 
Carpentry, Flooring, Fencing, Gates, 
Decking, Bathrooms, Kitchens, General 
Repairs. Free advice & estimates. 
James Waddell 01395 263496

GARDEN JOBS
Jenny is still digging for Oxfam. £10/
hour, all to Oxfam. Tel: 01395 708850  
Jenny Moon 

PG ELECTRICIAN
Fully qualified and insured. All work
guaranteed. OAP discount. No VAT
or call-out charge. Small jobs 
welcome. Phone Paul on:
M: 07740 099195 / T: 01395 744028 

SMALL ADS
SIMON AND JACKIE QUICK
THE LOG MAN AND LOG LADY
For all your log, coal, kindling and gas 
supplies. Tel: 01395 267490

MATHS TUITION  Experienced  tutor 
available to teach primary to GCSE level 
maths.  Reasonable rates  Tel: Jane 
Moffatt on 279952  or 07730877889 

WITHALL’S HOUSE BED AND 
BREAKFAST. A modern and spacious 
home close to the heart of the 
village. Ample parking and flexible 
accommodation.  Call Pete and Jan 
Hardy on 01395 488123 Or visit www.
lympstonebedandbreakfast.co.uk   
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LYMPSTONE HOUSE WANTED
Young Lympstone family looking to buy. 
Three bedrooms min. Cash buyers. 
Contact Ailsa 07950386565 to discuss 
further.

FOOD WITH FLAIR
Excitingly different Caterers
For Every Event Large or Small.
Buffets, Lunch and Dinner Parties, 
Canapes, Main Course Casseroles, 
Salads, Desserts or Individual Dishes 
to suit your personal budget.
Telephone Shirley - 01395 265147
Email shirley@foodwithflair.co.uk 

HOLIDAY COTTAGE Cosy cottage 
in centre of village. One double room 
and further room with bunks. Minimum 
2 nights in low season and 4 nights in 
high season. Call Pete or Jan on 01395 
488123

THE OLD DAIRY B&B, LYMPSTONE  
A very warm welcome awaits you at 
The Old Dairy B&B situated on the edge 
of the picturesque village of Lympstone.
This luxury B&B offers three well 
appointed rooms all furnished to a 
high standard.  Double, twin and 
family rooms available.  Experience 
the ultimate in home-from-home 
comfort and style, complete with 
traditional home-cooked breakfast. 
Contact: Den and Jules 01395 275679, 
mobile 07595540562 or 
email info@theolddairylympstone.co.uk
www.theolddairylympstone.co.uk

BYRE COTTAGE 
Self-Catering Holiday Let.
Byre Cottage is  a delightful two bedroom 
self-catering holiday let with traditional 
features and a lovely rustic feel in a 
contemporary style.  Boasting two light 
and airy bedrooms, accommodating up 
to four guests, and a well-behaved dog. 
Contact: Den and Jules 01395 275679, 
mobile 07595540562 or 
email info@theolddairylympstone.co.uk
www.theolddairylympstone.co.uk

FREE COMPUTER CLASSES
Churchill Court Community Centre
Lympstone - 10th May (10am - 12 noon)
Bring your own laptop / tablet - Alex 
can help you to make better use of it!

PIANO with a VIEW Lessons for all 
ages, beginners and improvers, “purely 
for pleasure” and ABRSM exams 
to Grade 8. Theory to Grade 5. Tel: 
Judy Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 01395 
222749 or 07939 126190. 

COLYTON 11+ THIS SEPTEMBER?
Places still available for mock 11+ CEM 
tests on 7th July, 1st & 7th September
at Lympstone Village Hall. For more 
details, contact Jane on 07730 877889 
or email janepmoffatt@gmail.com

FOOT HEALTH PRACTITIONER 
Lindsey Waddell MAFHP. Nail cutting, 
foot care, treatment of corns and callus. 
Home visits. 01395 263496



26

support@electrocomputers.co.uk

WOMEN’S PERSONAL TRAINER
One to one tailored sessions. Home 
visits or private sessions at Body First 
Gym, Exmouth. 
Call Sara 01395 222787
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WHAT’S ON IN LYMPSTONE
MAY
23 Lympstone Vignettes - History Soc.
26 Lympstone Art Exhibition Opens

JUNE
2 Art Exhibition Closes
3 Parish Council
3 How Do You Pray - Parish Church
5 WI Meeting
7 Dante Quartet
8/9 River Exe Regatta
11 Happy Hour Tea Party - P. Church
13 Annual Cricket Match
15 Men’s Breakfast - Parish Church

15 Centenary Garden Party - WI
18, 19, 20 Primary School Production
21 Return of the Nightingale
23 Furry Dance Cream Tea
23 Gulliford Burial Free Tour
27 Primary School Summer Fair
28 Mobile Library
29-30 South West Beach Rugby

28 Coffee Morning - Parish Church
31 Mobile Library

JULY
1 Parish Council
3 WI Meeting
4,5,6 Lympstone Players

7 Village Fete
13 Shakespeare in the Garden
16 Summer Supper - WI

www.optimagraphics.co.uk
sales@optimagraphics.co.uk

01392 873822

TOPSHAM LTD

optima
  graphics

Brochures, Posters 
Leaflets, Flyers, Newsletters

Personal & Business Stationery
Tickets, Forms, Folders, Menus

Labels, Pads & NCR sets
Wedding & Funeral Order of Service

 Signs, Banners
Pull-ups & Wrap Display Stands

Window, Boat & Vehicle Graphics 
Display Signage, Magnetics
Vinyl Lettering & Stickers

 Promotional/Advertising Boards & Signs

We provide a high quality, good value,
prompt design & print service

silk screen, digital, wide format, litho printers
full design service including web & email graphics, digital forms



LY M P S T O N E  A R T  E X H I B I T I O N
S U N D AY  2 6 T H  M AY   T O  S U N D AY  2 n d  J U N E

The picture above  is the raffle prize drawn 
by Neville Tarbath, an accomplished  
local artist and  draughtsman.  Tickets 
for the raffle can be bought when visiting 
the exhibition. 
We are delighted to have the well know 
Exeter based artist, Greg Mason SWAc, 
who featured on Sky Landscape Artist of 
the Year, to open  the Exhibition and to 
award the prizes at the preview.
This year we are introducing a Childrens 
Art Competition. Anyone aged 12 or 
younger is invited to draw or paint in 
any medium on a postcard. Postcards 
and some art materials will be available 
during the Exhibition, so a card can be 
painted when you visit, or can be taken 
away to be painted. The competition is 
free to enter and there is no charge for 
the postcard. If you are away over half 
term or not able to get to the Exhibition 
then postcards can be collected from 
‘Susannah’s Tea Room, The Strand, 

Lympstone, during the week before 
half term. Completed cards can be 
put through the letterbox of Lime Kiln 
House, opposite ‘Susannah’s’, before 
half term. All postcards must be returned 
to the Village Hall by Friday May 31st 
with Name, Age and Contact telephone 
number written on the back. They will 
be displayed and judged at 3pm on 
Saturday, 1st June when Prizes will be 
awarded to the winners. Unfortunately 
postcards cannot be returned unless 
collected from the Hall before 2pm on 
Sunday 2nd June when the Exhibition 
closes.
The exhibition is open from 11pm to 5pm 
in Lympstone Village Hall,  School Hill , 
Lympstone EX8 5BE. On the final day, 
Sunday 2nd June , the Exhibition will 
close at 2pm. Entry £1, free for children 
under 12. Tea coffee and home made 
cakes available every day.  	
Judith Carter


